


You may be aware of the proposed new plan by the Football Association of Wales (FAW) to enter Phase 3 in their ‘Return to Play’ plan. We are 
excited as a club with the possible return to matches and a return to normality, but we are aware that the FAW plan is subject to change, 
particularly with the increase in Covid-19 across Wales. 

Currently the FAW have deemed it safe for the mini section of the club (u6-u11 teams) to return to playing matches from the 21st September. 
Initially this will be against other teams within the club itself, but will be expanded to play local teams – subject to local lockdown measures and 
other instructions from FAW or Carmarthenshire 

 You may see that provisional dates for junior and youth teams (u12 upwards) have also been released. These are subject to change and the club 
is being realistic in its outlook on this, whilst remaining positive for the future. 

Currently the club has created a risk assessment for the return to play for the minis section at Penygaer and will be updated again with more 
information when we know more about the juniors/youth teams and when we return to Coleg Sir Gar. 

The new risk assessment can be accessed on the club’s website:  www.camfordsports.co.uk 

I have summarised the key points for your responsibilities as parents in the following slides but need to stress the importance of one change to 
the spectators rule at Penygaer: 

The FAW want all parents to remain in cars after dropping the players off, however, we understand the difficulties of this with public land such as 
Penygaer. Therefore, after consultation with the FAW we have decided that coaches will mark out a 10m ‘no go’ area around the pitch to keep 
both the players and coaches/helpers safe. It is vital to the safety of the club members that parents/spectators do not enter this area. You are 
welcome to watch from outside this distance, but please remember to socially distance from others and avoid hand contact and handling the 
footballs. 

Please note that when we return to training/playing at Coleg Sir Gar, we will have to abide by their risk assessment which currently specifies no 
spectators and parents to remain in their cars. We will update all risk assessments and advice when we know more details on this 

  

Thank you for your continued support

http://www.camfordsports.co.uk/
http://www.camfordsports.co.uk/







